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. Communion Sunday at Mahashini, 
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. Natalspruit, Reef, Communion Sunday—Rev. Charles 

Sanders in charge 

. Gobeni outpost, Louwsburg Dist., where there is no 

preacher at present that God will direct someone 

there 

. Prayer of thanks that Dr. Emmett’s parents have been 

able to visit the mission work—that they may take 

back with them helpful laison for our mission societies 

at home 

. Prayer for African pastor, Johanisi Nkosi, who is con- 

sidering moving to the Ermelo area 

. Kwakanakile, Louwsburg Dist., that God will direct a 

preacher to that needy outpost 

. District meeting at Ermelo to be held next March— 

pray that new church building may be completed by 

that time 

. Timothy Mndebele, Louwsburg Dist., that he may prove 

worthy of being restored as a preacher 

Paulpietersburg 

Dist.—Rev. Karl Gorman in charge 

. Gobeni Sunday School—Eilsie Morgan in charge—that 

present interest may continue and many children may 

be saved 

Prayer for the Rhodesian work as the Federation breaks 

up in December and Northern and Southern Rhodesia 

become separate countries 

Preacher Johanisi Zikalala and family at lonely out- 

post in Zululand—that they may be kept true and that 

they may win many souls to the Lord 

Fall Missionary Rallies being held at our churches at 

home—renewed vision for the mission work 

Prayer of thanks for our faithful missionary auxiliaries 

and their work 

For our Foreign Mission Board and the decisions they 

must make regarding the direction of the mission work 

Altona Mission Communion Sunday—Rev. Mbokazi and 

Rev, Sibiya in charge 

Miss Uta Chase—Matron at Bethesda Hospital and the 

kraal visitation on Monday evenings 

Mrs. Cheryl Hudson as she assists with the hospital 
program 

Mrs. Nina Haywood as she returns to nursing at 

Bethesda Hospital-——her ministry among the patients 

Dr. Storer Emmett, direction of the Rhodesian Medical 

work and Sunday outpost services 

Rev. Gene Hudson, principal at Bethesda School with 

2560 students, grades 1-8 and Sunday outpost services 

Rev. Eric Haywood as he begins teaching duties at 

Bethesda School and returns to Sunday outpost services 

Sihlute, Louwsburg Dist, Communion Sunday—Rev. 

William Morgan in charge 

Mrs. Wilma Emmett teaching at Bethesda School — 

children and youth work 

Rev. and Mrs. Harold Kierstead and the Superintenden- 

cy of the mission work, schools and Sunday schools in 

Rhodesia 

Rev, and Mrs. E. A. M. Kierstead and the administra- 

tion of the mission work 

Rev. and Mrs. Charles Sanders and the direction of the 

Ermelo District 

Rev. and Mrs. William Morgan and the Louwsburg 
Area in which they serve 

Rev. and Mrs. Karl Gorman and the direction of the 

Paulpietersburg Area 

Msobotsheni, Ermelo Dist.—Rev. Charles Sanders in 

charge of Communion Sunday 

Rev. and Mrs. Glendon Kierstead and the direction of 

the Altona Dist., and the Bible School. 

FROM FOREIGN MISSIONS TREASURER 

We would like to express sincere thanks to all our 

people for their wonderful support manifested in our mis- 

sionary services at Beulah and Riverside Camps. Both 

services were highly inspirational, and the offerings in 

response to the appeals were generous and deserving of 

praise, y 

Please do remember us in prayer, and with the support 

you have so faithfully given us in the past. We would re- 

mind our people again of the importance of a monthly 

offering. At present, we are a little better than a week 

away from the time salaries are due on the field, and we 

need $1,900.00. May we hear from your church soon? 

Thank you so much, and may God make this a year of bless- 

ing in your church. 

S. E. Cameron, Treasurer 

FROM THE GORMANS 

Dear Highway Friends; 

It has been good to read letters and articles from 

many of our Churches and Pastors, and the encouraging 

reports of revival and blessing at home have been an 

inspiration to us in this part of the vineyard. 

To date there has been nothing heard about Alliance 

or Beulah Camp, so we are anticipating hearing from our 

friends and receiving their personal comments in addition 

to the excellent report usually published at the end of July. 

We have returned home from the Annual African Al- 

liance which was held in Louwsburg this year. It is not 

for me to report in great detail about it, but it was a time 

of blessing in spite of very cold weather and several days 

of high winds. We were able to charter a bus to take most 

of the Workers and Delegates from Hartland, Calvary, and 

Paulpietersburg and this made the 75 mile trip more com- 

fortable and less expensive than it would have been other- 

wise. 

There is a possibility that our Minister at Calvary will 

be moving this year, and if so, making other moves neces- 

sary as well, We would ask you to pray for Divine Guidance 

in these matters. Our African Churches do not “call” their 

ministers as at home, largely because they do not support 

them either, but we always seek the Lord’s Will before 

either suggesting or allowing any moving of personnel. 

There is a great shortage of African preachers right now, 

but the number we can take on is limited by the support 

available for them. 

Our local preacher in the Location is asking for ad- 

ditional Sunday School Facilities to accommodate the 200 

plus he has enrolled. We hope to get our present Church 

Site enlarged a bit before attempting any further building, 

and the local Church will probably be able to finance the 

job. We were asked to start a Clinic here too, but are 

waiting word from the local Dutch Reformed Church as 

to whether or not they are interested in co-operating as 

they did at Louwsburg. A Swedish Baptist Mission has al- 

ready promised to join with us in this much-needed ven- 

ture,and the Town Board is willing to help out, IF we can 

organize a Committee to be responsible for it. 

Our Vryheid European Work is continuing, and a few 

ones have attended some of the Services. The Building 

Lot is over half paid for, but we do not expect to be able 

to start any building this year, unless it would be a small 

hall at the rear of the Lot which could serve as a temporary 

Church. 

This letter is now too long, so we will bring it to a 

close with the hope that it finds everyone enjoying good 

health and God's blessing. 

Rev. and Mrs. Karl E. Gorman 

The King’s Highway 


